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DRAFT 4/3/08
FINAL – 4/10/08
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

March 27, 2008
	Introduction   
Roll Call 
	1.  The meeting of the Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:05 p.m. with Vice-President Jennifer Viramontes presiding.  This meeting was held in the Gadsden Administrative Complex Board Room, 4950 McNutt Road, Sunland Park, New Mexico. Board Members present were Mr. Craig Ford, Mrs. Manuela Huerta and Mrs. Jennifer Viramontes.  Absent Mr. Daniel Castillo and Ms. Maria E. Saénz.

	Pledge &                
Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited and the Mission Statement was read by Mr. Ford.

	Supt.'s Report  
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Superintendent’s Report 
           Supt. Nava introduced Rolf and Edith Mitchel, holocaust survivors. They were interviewed by Vanessa Arriola a CHS student when she was working on an assignment for her English class. Vanessa received a “School Board Star Recognition:”            

           Supt. Nava introduced CHS principal J.D. Diggs and GHS principal, George Foster.  They presented information on a Freshman Academy and 4 X 4 block schedule.  
           Supt. Nava informed the Board that Jennifer Huntsberger, Instructional Specialist was appointed to serve on a the committee for High School Science Teaching for the National Science Teacher Association.  Mrs. Huntsberger will serve a three year term. 

           Supt. Nava announced that the Culinary Arts Program at GHS won at the NM Pro-Start Competition and will represent New Mexico at the 7th Annual National Pro-Start Invitational on April 24-26 in San Diego.  This is their second consecutive win.

           Supt. Nava asked for a moment of silence for the two DPA students that that died in a car accident.  


	Board President’s Report
Board Member’s Reports
	      B.  President Saénz - absent
      C.  Board Members: 
       Mrs. Viramontes thanked the administration for getting the funding for the K-3+ funding to support the additional 25 days of instruction.  Mrs. Viramontes also thanked the schools, teachers and parents for their commitment to the program.  Mrs. Viramontes praised Vannessa Arriola for thinking outside the box and bringing light to such an important time in history.  Mrs. Viramontes thanked both Mr. and Mrs. Mitchel for their attention to Vannessa’s commitment to her assignment.  Mrs. Viramontes congratulated GHS culinary program for doing such a great job even though their facility is in need of improvement. Mrs. Viramontes congratulated Mrs. Huntsberger and commended her for her national appointment. 
     Mr. Ford expressed his heartfelt appreciation to Vannessa and her mother for the hard work she invested in her project.  He also thanked Mr. and Mrs. Mitchel for their commitment to Vannessa. 
          Mr. Ford expressed that CHS is progressing with the construction on the new wings.  Mr. Ford expressed his gratitude to Supt. Nava for her support of the Chaparral area schools.   
           Mrs. Huerta congratulated Vannessa Arriola her mother and her father for her endeavors.  She also thanked Mr. Mitchel for helping Vannessa with his first hand experience on the holocaust.   Mrs. Huerta congratulated Mrs. Huntsberger and commended her for her well deserved appointment.
           Mrs. Huerta informed that EPISD is piloting a program “Recess Before Lunch” in the elementary schools.  The program has not only decreased food waste but the children are more energetic and focused in the classroom.  She will provide more information to Supt. Nava for possible implementation in GISD.
   Mr. Castillo - absent           

	Student Rep
	   D.   Diana Solis reported that the Student Leadership Council is moving forward with the Math Homework Hotline Project.  A grant application has been submitted with Quest for possible help with the project.  

	Personnel Report
	     E.  The personnel report is included for the Boards’ information with no action required.  

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	4.  Mr. Ford made a motion to accept the agenda without modifications.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.        

	Consent                  Agenda
	5.  Mr. Ford made a motion to accept the consent agenda.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  

	Open Forum      
	6.  Open Forum 
     Charles Gonnell addressed the board regarding the proposed changes to Policy DJ.                 

	2008-2009 

Calendar
	7.  Action Items:

     A.  President Saénz joined thru teleconference.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve option B with a continuous calendar and a traditional calendar for 2008-2009.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  President Saénz asked for a roll call vote.  Mr. Ford voted aye, Mrs. Huerta voted aye, Ms. Saénz voted aye and Mr. Ford voted aye.  Motion carried unanimously.

	New Policy DN High School Band Matching Funds 
	    B.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve a new policy, DN High School Band Matching Funds on rotation basis beginning with GHS will receive matching funds for their out of state trip to Washington DC.  2008-2009 STHS will be eligible for these funds and in 2009-2010 CHS will be eligible for these funds.  Funding not used during the year will not carry over.  Motion carried unanimously.  GHS Band Director Chris Villa and Booster President Brian Sullivan addressed the board to express their gratitude for implementing this policy, which will help the district’s high school bands.

	Policy DJF Purchase of Goods and Services
	    C.  Mrs. Huerta made a motion to adopt the amendment to policy DJF Purchase of Goods and Services.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Quality of Ed. Survey Local Board Questions 
	    D.  Mr. Ford made a motion to table approval of this item until the questions can be reviewed and suggested changes submitted. Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Construction Bid – 

CHS Field Houses 
	     E.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the bid for the CHS Field Houses to Ray Ward and Sons Construction based upon the resolution of the bid protest by the ESA Construction Company.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Alarm Systems in the Schools 
	8.  Discussion Items:

A.   Joe Mendez, Security Coordinator and Calixto Arzaga, Technology Coordinator addressed the Board with information on installing a central alarm system for the school district.  

	District Agreements and Partnerships 
	     B.  Laura Garcia, Associate Supt. for Finance presented information to the Board  the regulation on contracts or partnership agreements to policy DJF 

	CMS Uniformly Dressed Request
	     C.  CMS Principal Muela informed the board that parents had requested for Chaparral Middle School to be uniformly dressed.

	Mobile Home Occupants – Procedures and Responsibilities 
	      D. Physical Plant Director Alfredo Holguin presented Board with information on the procedures and responsibilities for the mobile home occupants.  There are mobile homes located at eleven campuses.  

	
	9.  Mr. Ford motioned to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 to discuss personnel actions.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 7:15 p.m.   

	Closed Session 

	10. Mrs. Viramontes a made a motion to reconvene in open session.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 7:57 p.m.
    

	Adjourned
	     Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:59 p.m.                        
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